ISSUE 11 28 FEBRUARY 2020



Secondary Schools' Friday Bulletin





Gymnastics performance by Year 7G on Wednesday morning

Headteacher's Message

Assalamu alaikum wa ramatullahi wa barakatuhu,

Dear Parents, a very warm welcome back to school. It is certainly going to be an eventful half term with Fairtrade and Careers Events as well as the build up towards Ramadan, which seems just around the corner Alhamdulillah. I'm sure that future bulletins will touch upon these but for this week I would like to address the actions we are taking in light of the Coronavirus. The school receives weekly updates from our local education authority and we will continue to monitor the situation and liaise with them, as well as with our local health authority. We also remind our pupils of the importance of hand washing after using the restroom and before eating and we will continue to do so on a regular basis. Please rest assured that we are taking all reasonable precautions. May Allah keep you and yours safe and until next week, Ma'Assalama

Hadith of the Week

Jaabir (RA) narrated that the Prophet Muhammad (SAW) said:

The best among you are those who bring greatest

benefits to mankind

Upcoming Events

Entire month of FebruaryShakespearefest

Monday 24th Feb to Friday 20th March



Year 8B & 8G's Four-Week Tenner Challenge



Monday 24th Feb to Friday 8th March Fairtrade Fortnight

Monday 2nd March - Friday



6th MarchNational Careers
Week

ISSUE 11 28 FEBRUARY 2020

Fairtrade Fortnight

One of the central concepts that we hold dear in Islam is the principle of justice. And it's abiding by this lofty principle that we are embracing Fairtrade Fortnight at Al-Khair School.

Fairtrade fortnight runs from 24th February to 8th March and this week our focus has been on understanding what Fairtrade is and the principles behind it and why it is relevant to us as Muslims through an interactive assembly as well as through form time.

Next week we will be inviting parents to a Fairtrade Breakfast event which will take place on Thursday 5th March between 08:45 and 09:45am. Our students will be serving and selling breakfast items made with fairtrade ingredients. They will have be judged according to their Houses and the money raised will be going towards the school to improve enrichment provision across the boys' and girls' school.

We hope you will come along and support this worthy cause insha Allah.

SPORTS LEADER COURSE AT AL-KHAIR: DEVELOPING AS CONFIDENT, HEALTHY LEADERS THROUGH SPORT AND PHYSICAL ACTIVITY

In our drive to widen our curriculum and provide opportunities for our students to develop vocational skills, we have begun providing a Level 1 Sports Leadership course for our students aged 12 and over. They will spend the next few weeks as well as getting the opportunity to learn about the theory of sports leadership as well as its practical applications.

The qualifications is designed to use sport and physical activity to help young people develop and hone their leadership skills whilst helping themselves and others stay physically active.

The Boys' School began the course this week and the girls's school will begin next week insha Allah. For this reason there will be no football club over the next few weeks to accommodate for the course. The football clubs will resume in the summer term insha Allah.

In the future we hope to provide level two and three courses as well as refereeing courses insha Allah.



